ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V1 –
Committee Meeting Monday 12th January 2015 held at 7.30pm at 19 Hubert Road, Colchester CO3 3SA
Present: Colin West (Chairman), John Russell (Vice Chairman), Perry Mole (Treasurer), Julie Laver (Development/Acting Head Coach), John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Eddie Banks (Current Fixtures Secretary), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Peter Warland (EAOA Representative) and Andrew Cordle (Webmaster).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of Meeting 9th September 2014
The Minutes of the Meeting 9th September 2014 were approved by the Committee and signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01
	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

Matters arising from the previous Minutes are generally dealt with under their respective headings.

	

	4.00
4.01

4.02
	Correspondence

BOF email 8th January see item 11.03
No other correspondence to report

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04

5.05

5.06

5.07

5.08

5.09

5.10

5.11
	Treasurer’s Report

(PM 7.07) The Treasurer confirmed that the new signatories have been agreed with the Coop bank and now sorting out the electronic banking fobs.
The Treasurer had circulated the updated Income and Expenditure Accounts dated 11th January as Appendix 1A which shows a current balance of £5,331. Some monies were owed to Perry. 
The updated Events Schedule, Appendix 2B, was also circulated to include the Colchester Urban and NYD events making £290 and £60.00 respectively.
Cake sales have proved popular and provide some additional income especially at Schools events.
A cheque for the NYD event takings were handed to Perry.
Helpers are offered a free run at SOS events but BOF and EAOA levies still have to be paid. It was considered essential that we attract sufficient helpers to events and should not expect them to pay. The present arrangement would therefore be retained.
It was noted that there is no difference in the levy for grade C and grade D events.

There are no levies on ‘activities’ provided there are no results.
SOS would continue to subsidise entry fees to the more expensive and prestigious events such as the Compass Sport and JK Relays.

The Compass Sport event is scheduled for 15th March. Guildford is the preferred venue.

It was agreed the Club would contribute £150.00 towards the fund for Daisy Partridge’s trip to Turkey for the World Schools Orienteering Championships.

	Jenny

Perry

	6.00
6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07
6.08
6.09

	Current Fixtures

Eddie Banks circulated the updated 2015 Events Summary. This was further updated and reissued following the meeting - Appendix 2.
Steve Cartwright is the appointed planner for the Hylands Park event.
Pods Wood permissions are now all in place included the land owner consents as required by the Forestry Commission.

For the Winter Series Mid Week events it was confirmed that the 25th February event would be at High Woods and the 22nd April event will be at Mistley.
John LeSeve will be planning the Winter Series Mid Week event at Parsons Heath on 28th January but will not be able to attend the event. Chris had therefore agreed to oversee proceedings. For insurance purposes Chris would therefore become the appointed Organiser.
Alex will be Planner for High Woods and Dave Skinner the Organiser for the Relays.
Planner for Wivenhoe relays to be confirmed.
John is talking to Claire Tomalin about the role of Organiser for Baddow Ridge.

Chalkney Wood still needs a Controller.


	Chris
John C
John C

John C

	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03

7.04


	Future Fixtures

Following the success of The Colchester Urban event consideration to be given to rerunning the event in 2016 as part of the National Urban League. If so the event will need to be registered. 12 months notice is required for a Level B event.
Hylands Park will be the venue for the East Anglian Schools Championships. A flyer for the event has been distributed and posted on Club web sites. It is still to be posted on the EAOA web site. Chris to draw this to Peter’s attention.

Pre-entries would help at the Writtle event. These would need to be submitted to Geraldine. Julie will send Geraldine the standard form. This would be particularly helpful for the schools entry to ease congestion at the start and ensure that we have enough maps.
It is possible to use dibbers for entering participant’s details into the computer system. This is to be discussed with Andrew to see if this is a viable option.

	Colin
Chris/Peter
Julie/Geraldine

	8.00
8.01

8.02

8.03

8.04

	Mapping Report 
Kevin has recovered SOS copy of OCAD 10 licence back from Tom Edleston. SOS now has the programme for use on two computers.
OCAD 11 has now been available for some time at an upgrade cost of 338 Euros per license. It is difficult to ascertain the benefits of the upgrade but it is understood that it is better at converting LIDAR data including contours and may avoid the need for tracing. Geo references are achievable with OCAD 10. So for the present the upgrade is considered too expensive.
Kevin is progressing with the Hatfield map.
It was agreed that the Colchester Urban Map should be submitted for the British Orienteering Mapping Awards 2014. Closing date 26th January.
	Kevin / John C
Kevin
Kevin
Kevin/Colin


	9.00
9.01

9.02

9.03

9.04
	Equipment and Club Kit
All SOS kit is in store and ready for Nancy to collect for the Pods Wood event next weekend.
Signage received from BOF but no invoice yet received.
Colin has checked the ChronoPrinter timing device which measures time to great accuracy but it is not working properly and if it cannot be repaired may need to be discarded.
First Aid kit returned to Julie


	Nancy
Colin

	10.00
10.01

	Webmaster’s Report

As there is no longer a news letter it is important that we use the web site for posting information such as Daisy’s selection for the World Schools Orienteering Championships. Facebook and other social media are a useful way to raise our profile but in truth few members of the Committee were familiar with these forms of communication and this needs further consideration.

	

	11.00
11.01
11.02

11.03

11.04

11.05
	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
(PM 13.01) Alex is now Permanent Course Officer and will be looking at High Woods in the next few weeks.
(PM 13.02) Eddie has handed a contacts file for permanent courses to Alex.
BOF have asked for any participation figures in relation to Permanent Orienteering Courses. We do not have this information and Chris would respond to BOF accordingly. (email to BOF 13.01.15). 

There remains the concern that High Woods reproduce SOS maps without copyright. The system adopted at Notley works well where monies are placed in a jar and SOS replace the maps as required. Alex could take this matter up with them.
(PM 13.04) Colin would consider approaching Tourist Information with proposals for a Colchester Town Centre visitors orienteering map to identify local land marks.


	Alex
Chris
Alex

Colin

	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03
12.03

12.04

12.05
12.06
	Development Committee
Julie has circulated her Report from the last Development Sub Committee meeting - Appendix 3A, the Development Plan for 2015 - Appendix 3B and the proposed Development Committee Terms of Reference – Appendix 3C.
The UK Coaching Course Level 1 is scheduled to proceed in February and March.
The various officials for events need to be properly trained and hold the correct qualifications. Obtaining planners and organisers tends not to be too much of an issue but the supply of controllers remains a problem. The Club needs to plan for succession, bring in ‘new blood’ and not rely on individuals in post. John and Eddie would compile a list of skills within the Club with a view to future planning.
Schools events will take place on a Saturday rather than evenings at this time of year.
A donation of cakes is requested for the Pods Wood event.

Julie is continuing to apply for external funding.

The British Schools Explorer Challenge offers children the opportunity to earn certificates. These cost 50p each. In the past children have been able to gain sew on badges. It was thought the certificates were of little merit.


	Eddie/John C

	13.00
13.01

13.02
13.03
13.04

13.05

13.06

13.07
	EAOA Report
Peter reported prior to the meeting raising a number of questions. The Committee responded as follows and asked Peter to take up these matters with EAOA:-
Suffoc have expressed concern about participants turning up to events without their BOF number and applying the member’s discount. The Committee did not see this as a major problem and believe it is better to accept the risk of under charging rather than upset regular paid up BOF members. We therefore shall continue to rely on the honesty of participants.

SOS are asked whether they have been requested to, or are prepared to assist, at S6D/WOC. Lyn West is heavily involved in organising the ceremonial aspects of the events. Colin West would contact the organiser to discuss any possible further involvement.

Perry is not in receipt of any request for payment of the EAOA annual capitation fee but would be pleased to process the fee when received. Perry would make contact.

CSC 2016 - SOS have advised and thought it was understood that we would be happy to host the event at Hatfield. The map is being remapped for the event. The parking issues will be considered.

A flyer has been circulated for the East Anglian Schools Championship at Hylands Park. Local clubs have posted the details but EAOA do not appear to have picked this up. EAOA are requested to address this.

Tim Harrison and Daisy Partridge of SOS have been selected to represent their country in the World Schools Orienteering Championships. Would EAOA like to consider making a contribution to the cost to help them attend?

 
	Peter
Colin
Perry

	14.00
14.01

14.02
	Membership Report
Geraldine has been dealing with a number of recent enquiries.
The Treasurer should also be in receipt of BOF Membership returns


	Geraldine

	15.00
15.01
15.02

15.03
	Any Other Business

Nancy has reported attendance at an event safety workshop. It was suggested everyone involved in an event needs to be listed including non-running helpers, all family members or group entries and parents shadowing children. This could be very difficult to administer and Colin would take the matter up with BOF.
(PM 5.03) The award for the most outstanding junior 2014 has not yet been awarded. A candidate is proposed and Colin will speak to Emma.
It was noted that the Club Relays event has not been well attended in recent years and it was suggested that this be reviewed. It is often difficult to put together a team of four and this was thought to restrict numbers. A chase and sprint format could be considered for 2016.

	Colin
Colin

	16.00
16.01

16.02
16.03
	Date of Next Meetings
Dates for the SOS Committee Meetings are to be the Monday before the EAOA meetings which are held on a Friday. 
The next SOS Committee Meeting is to be held at 7.30pm Monday 2nd March at Eddie’s house in Braintree (tbc)
Subsequent meetings for 2015 shall be as follows:-

7.30pm Monday 11th May
7.30pm Monday 7th September

7.30pm Monday 2nd November


	All
All


The Meeting closed at approximately 22.00 hrs
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